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	5TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                          JULY 5, 2015

	EPISTLE
Rom. 10:1-10

Gal. 5:22-6:2
	GOSPEL
Matt. 8:28-9:1

Luke 6:17-23
	Tone 4

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	Ven. Athanasius, Founder of the Great Lavra and Coenobitic Monasticism on Mt. Athos, and his six disciples (1000).  Uncovering of the Relics of Ven. Sergius (Sergii) of Radonezh (1422).   Martyr Anna at Rome (304) and Martyr Cyrilla, of Cyrene in Libya, a widow (304).  Ven. Lampadus of Hirenopolis (10th c.).  Hieromartyr Cyprian of Mt. Athos (1679).

	Sunday
	July
	5
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	Tuesday
	July
	7
	10:30a
	Bl. Mat. Olga Prayer Group Meeting

	Saturday
	July
	11
	4:30p
	Memorial Service for Riscuta Family

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	July
	12
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	Tuesday
	July
	14
	7:00p
	Parish Council Meeting

	Saturday
	July
	18
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Chapter Meeting

	The Altar Candles are donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents, Charles and Annie Nemesh, and brother, Dr. Walter Nemesh.  May Their Memory Be Eternal!
The Sanctuary Candles are donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents, Charles and Annie Nemesh, and brother, Dr. Walter Nemesh.  May Their Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

July 5
POTLUCK
Bilyeu

Vance

July 12
Hottle
Husak
Mitchum
Zabela
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, Altar Servers and Handmaidens
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Hand-Maidens
July 5
S. & D.

Hardy

M.

Mihailov

Mat. G.

Phelps

G. Freimann

 & 

K. Phinney
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

P. Dillon

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor
M. Sedor
Summer Schedule -

Determined Day of Liturgy
July 12
M.

Ahmadi

M.

Phinney

Dn. Phelps

P. Masick

&

T. Sekellick

Summer Schedule -

Determined Day of Liturgy


	LATEST EDITION OF EVANGELIZER AVAILABLE:  Remember to pick up your copy of the July/August/September parish newsletter in the hallway outside of the Church nave.  To view Evangelizer photos in color, visit the St. Mark website at: http://stmarkoca.org/bulletin-news-2/ .

	CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NIMMER FAMILY on newly Baptized and Chrismated baby Sophia Marie!  God Grant Her, her Godparents, and Family “Many Years”!

	PLEASE VERIFY YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION FOR THE 2015 PHOTO DIRECTORY BEFORE SUNDAY, JULY 12th.  Please verify your information (phone numbers, e-mails, home address, etc.) on the sheets placed on tables near the rear of the Fellowship Hall so our 2015 directory can be up-to-date!  Thanks for your cooperation!  Any questions, please contact St. Mark administrator, David Rodak.

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY CLASS will take place TODAY following Liturgy.  Classes will take place every Sunday until further notice.

	BLESSED MAT. OLGA OF ALASKA WOMEN’S PRAYER GROUP will meet this Tuesday, July 7th at 10:30 AM for intercessory prayer.  Please join us if you can.  If you would like the group to remember someone in prayer, please give their name to Debbi Dillon, Marcella Hydock, or Mat. Alexandra.

	FOCA STOCK AWARDS:  Another chance to win some cash!  Support the National FOCA Scholarships by purchasing Stock Award tickets.  Tickets are sold in packets of 6 for $5.00.  For tickets, see FOCA officers (Paul Dean, Marcella Hydock, Michael Thompson, John Ihnat, or George Freimann) by Friday, July 10th.  The drawing will take place at the National Convention this July in Atlanta.  1st Prize- $300;  2nd and 3rd Prizes- $100 each; 4th–7th Prizes- $50.  

	MEMORIAL SERVICE for Gabriela Riscuta's husband, Mugurel, and her Father and Mother will take place this Saturday, July 11th at 4:30 PM.

	ST. MARK FOCA CHARI-TEA:  A “Downton Abbey” themed tea social and jewelry sale will take place on Saturday, August 22nd from 3-5 PM in the church Fellowship Hall.  Tickets for this event are $20 and will go on sale during coffee hour beginning Sunday, July 12th.  For tickets, see Barbara Freimann or Karen Phinney.

	ST. MARK FOCA CHARI-TEA CALL FOR JEWELRY:  The Chari-Tea Jewelry Showcase is in need of items.  Is your jewelry box overflowing with wonderful treasures you no longer wear?  Now is your opportunity to share the wealth and make a tax-deductible jewelry donation to St. Mark.  Both Men’s and Ladies’ jewelry (fine costume jewelry also) will be accepted beginning Sunday, July 12th through Sunday, August 16th at the Jewelry Acceptance Table in the Fellowship Hall during coffee hour.  The jewelry committee, headed by Pat Ihnat and Barbara Freimann will be on hand to help you get the best tax value for your donations.  A tax donation form is available for listing your donations.  Your jewelry donations will be offered for sale at reasonable prices during the Chari-Tea event on Saturday, August 22nd.   Any donated treasures remaining after the Chari-Tea will be offered for sale on Sunday, August 23rd during coffee hour.  All proceeds will go towards the St. Mark Iconography project.

	PARISH COUNCIL MEETING will be on Tuesday, July 14th at 7:00 PM.  All are invited to attend!

	LEAN PLATE CLUB next meeting is on Sunday, July 19th following Liturgy.

	ST. MARK VACATION CHURCH SCOOL will take place from 11AM - 2PM from Tuesday, July 21st through Friday, July 24th.  This year’s theme is "Living in an Orthodox World" and is for ages 4 through rising 6th grade.  Participants will learn about the liturgical services of the Orthodox Church through activities, classroom time, and songs.  Teachers and helpers are needed to make the program work; please contact Ann Prentice at prentice@comcor.net if you have any questions or would like to volunteer during the week.  Sign-up sheets are available online at: http://stmarkoca.org/vacation-church-school/ and are also at the candle counter.

	DONATE TO STEVEN SEKELLICK’S MISSION TRIP TO ALASKA:  Dear St. Mark family, I, Steven Sekellick will embark on an OCMC guided mission trip to Pilot Station, Alaska to help Orthodox clergy and community leaders reach out to youth in the surrounding area by teaching a deeper appreciation of Orthodoxy and challenging young people to live in the fullness of the Faith.  The mission trip will take place from July 22nd - 30th, 2015.  The cost of the trip is $1530 (plus airfare).  I will be accepting donations to offset airfare costs, room and board, local transportation, orientation, ministry expenses, excursion and materials.  I will be accepting cash and personal checks during coffee hour and donations may also be made to my name online at OCMC’s website: https://www.ocmc.org/donate/donation_info.aspx?DonationType=MissionTeam&FundId=201&AppId=3305.  Thank you for your support in allowing me to volunteer at the roots of our Faith on our continent.  – Steven Sekellick

	MAKE A DIFFERENCE FOR LIFE!  If you have a heart for women & are a good listener, consider becoming a volunteer counselor at the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center.  Training consists of 8 classes held Mon./Thurs. from 7 –10 PM.  Dates: July 27, 30, Aug. 3, 6, 10, 13, 17 and 20.  For details, call Jackie Stippich, Exec. Director at: 301-963-6223.

	CALLING ALL BASEBALL FANS!  Due to the success of last year’s Washington Nationals “Faith Day”, St. Mark will again be participating in the event.  The hope this year is to expand the event to make it a pan-Orthodox outing with area Orthodox churches.  The event will take place on Saturday, September 19th at 4:05 PM at Nationals Park.  The baseball game vs. the Miami Marlins will be followed by postgame performances from local area church choirs, as well as testimonials by the Nationals players.  To obtain a group discount, St. Mark needs at least 13 interested individuals.  Discounted ticket prices (per seat) cost as follows, with block seating being determined by group consensus:  Right Field Terrace = $12; Scoreboard Pavilion = $17; Outfield Reserved = $27; Baseline Reserved = $45.  If interested, please contact David Rodak by Sunday, August 16th in person, or via e-mail at: admin@stmarkoca.org with your preferred section and ticket quantity.  Thank you and looking forward to another wonderful day of fellowship at the ballpark!

	THINKING AHEAD TO THE 2015 BAZAAR!  As the new co-chairs of the Lucky Draw, formerly known as the Mini-Raffle, we are asking your help to make this year’s bazaar a great financial success!  If you have a talent like knitting, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, we would appreciate it immensely.  Perhaps you have a favorite grocery store, boutique, theater or restaurant that you frequent and wouldn’t mind asking for a donation to our fundraiser; ASK AND YOU WILL RECEIVE… if not, at least you tried.  We will also accept any personal gifts or cash (which will be used to purchase gift cards).  Please note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Thank you in advance for all your help and support!   – Love, Paula Zabela and Vicky Jacobsen

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila; Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean; Zachary Firestone; Julie Flick; Marge German; Juretta Heckscher; Alice Krenitsky; Cristin Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby; Marina McKee; Catherine Mikuluk; Karen Nichols; Matthew, Stacy and Sophia Nimmer; Timothy Parrish; Alexandra and John Sedor; Katie Sheppard; Peter Sielinski; Cathy Tatusko; Andrea Ticich; and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother; Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friends Nelson and Wayne;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen, and aunt, Catherine Stauder;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Juretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens ;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch; Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), John & Ekaterine, the parents of departed infant Damian, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;  Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Larisa Looby’s friend, Valentina;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas Lungociu and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s cousins, Frances and Bill, who are afflicted with cancer;  Paulina Masick’s brother, Philip;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  James, Mark Phinney’s father;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousins Kathleen and Frances, who are afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey; and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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